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Present:



Gill Bindoff (GB) -Chair  

Committee Members:


Ian Hill (IH)






Karyn Buck (KB)






Denise Mallon (DM)

Officer:




Kristina Tynan

Members of the Public:


0


28/24    Apologies for Absence  

Leo Pesci, James Herridge-Leng, Nick Thomas, Tony Powell.  It was noted that Isla Woodcock has stepped down from the Committee.  It was also noted that membership of committees will be reviewed at the WPC AGM in May.  It was hoped that the current members would continue.
29/24
To approve the Minutes of the meeting held on 5th March 2024. 

The meeting had not been quorate but all the decisions taken were formally approved by Full Council at its meeting on 12th March 2024.
Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting above were agreed as a correct record and that they be signed by the Chair.
30/24
Declarations of Interest 

There were none notified

31/24
Matters Arising

Watlington Garage – SODC has now granted permission for this.  The Decision Notice contains several conditions which should be complied with before any further work is undertaken on the site.  It was noted that the shop is already open although selling a restricted range of goods.  This does not comply with the conditions and various other conditions are also not being adhered too. It was agreed to report the non-compliance to Emma Turner, the Lead of the SODC Enforcement Team.  In view of WPC’s dissatisfaction with the Team’s response to previous complaints of unauthorised works at the Garage, it was agreed that a response would be requested within 7 days giving information about the action that would be taken.  We will copy in our District Councillor. If we feel that the process is too slow for effective action we will make a complaint to the SODC Chief Executive.  The planning process is brought into disrepute if non-compliance with planning conditions is not acted on firmly and in good time.



Glendale Barn – Update from GB following the SODC Planning Committee meeting on the 13/3/2024.

GB said that at this meeting the committee agreed to have a site visit which took place today. The 
SODC Planning Committee next meet tomorrow and GB will attend to speak against this application again.

Watlington Relief Road – We have asked for a meeting with the OCC Highways project lead and with the OCC Planning case officer.  There are issues to discuss before the case officer reports to the OCC Planning Committee.   GB and Andy Aherne have met with Paul Harris, OCC Rights of Way Officer, which was very useful, and he will hopefully resolve some of our issues.

40 Brook Street – The application for the discharge of the condition for surface water drainage was considered at the meeting on 05.03.24.  The comments from the SODC drainage and forestry officers requesting further detailed information were supported. We sent in some comments on this. Although SODC do not consult Parish Councils on discharges, the officer has said she will take up our comments. Further detail was submitted on 27.03.24. The committee had no further comments to make.

Magpie Cottage – Agricultural application for the erection of a barn in the adjacent field.  WPC sent objections to this because the 5ha agricultural holding is too small to require such a large building.  In addition, it has become known that permission has already been given for another barn within the field and hard standing for it is already in place.  SODC have said that a full Planning Application is required.

Red Kite View Biodiversity Management Plan – It was noted that Bloor Homes has submitted some amendments to take account of the failure to comply with some of the approved provision for wildlife. An email has been sent to the Planning Officer expressing concerns that the revised provision is not equivalent to the previous proposals and that there is no evidence that the proposed new provision is being carried out.  WPC will make another request to Bloor Homes for a visit to the development to see exactly what has been provided and to be shown what will be provided to comply with the revised BEMP.


32/24
To consider the following applications:

P24/S0807/HH 3 Pauls Way Watlington 

Replacement of existing conservatory with a single storey rear extension. Replacement of existing detached garage with a new detached garage.

NO OBJECTION – UNANIMOUS

The relevant WNDP policy is P1: Protect and enhance the character of Watlington and the historic setting of the town.
The application is not within the Conservation Area.  The replacement of the existing concrete garage with a with a timber building was welcomed.  The design of the single storey extension was also approved.   Although the design has significantly less glazing, and, therefore, less light spill than the existing conservatory, the upward light spill from the proposed roof lights will contribute to harm to night flying moths and bats. If roof lights cannot be avoided, harm to biodiversity could be reduced by the use of blinds.

33/24
To consider or note the following amendments/Discharge of Conditions/Withdrawals/Tree Works:


P24/S0383/DIS 7 High Street Watlington 
Discharge of condition 4 (CN11 - Scheme of Archaeological Investigation. (Full) and 5 (UNIQUE - Archaeology) on application P23/S3244/HH(Conversion of and single-storey rear extension to the existing garage to form a new family kitchen area and demolition of existing single-storey rear extension to be replaced with new garden room outbuilding).
The Committee had no comments to make.  It was noted that the County Archaeology Services have said that the documents are not sufficiently detailed and has advised SODC not to discharge the Condition until the proposals have been amended in line with their recommendations..
P24/S0786/LDP Bethel Cottage 15 Church Street Watlington 
Application for a Lawful Development Certificate for the provision of a twin unit mobile home within the garden of the dwelling for use as additional accommodation.
It was noted that there is planning permission for a rear, single storey, extension (P22/S1319/HH) which is not included on the plans with the current application. 

Although this is not a full planning application, it was decided to respond to SODC with the following concerns:

· It is noted that the structure will be fully constructed on site. There is no access for the structure to be provided in two parts as specified.  This does not appear to comply with the requirements for the use of mobile homes within the curtilage of a dwelling.  
· The site is within the Conservation Area and adjacent to a listed building.  This is not an appropriate location for the proposed mobile home.
· The structure is very large and would be visible from various points in the CA.

· The garden area would be significantly reduced by the extension and the mobile home.  This would result in a loss of amenity and loss of biodiversity.

· It is concerning that the location within the garden area is not confirmed.

· The occupation of the mobile home would be very unneighbourly (lighting and noise) and have an adverse impact on the amenities of neighbours.

P24/S0072/FUL  Watlington Yard Britwell Road Watlington
Amendment: No. 1 dated 12 March 2024. Erection of a storage building (B8 storage and distribution use) with associated access off Britwell Road, together with parking, landscaping and all enabling works (additional speed survey and other information received 12th March 2024). Address

The Committee had not objected to this application.
The amendments comprised additional information regarding vehicular access to the site in response to objections by OCC.   There was also additional information about the restriction of operational hours and provision for biodiversity, including provision of bat boxes.

The  Committee supported the hours of use and the provision for wildlife.
34/24
The following decisions were noted:
	Planning Application Reference/Location
	SODC Decision
	WPC Response

	P23/S3796/FUL 
Watlington Service Station 
	Permission Granted
	No objection to the last iteration.

	P23/S0932/HH 28 Ash Close 
	Permission Granted
	No objection

	P24/S0223/S73 and P24/S0224/LB Coates Farm
	Permission Granted
	No objection 

	P24/S0150/FUL The Stables, Chestnut Farm, Cuxham
	Permission Granted
	No objection




Tree Work

	P24/S0625/TCA
15 Chestnut Place 
	Agreed
	T1 Whitebeam – reduce height and width by approx. 2m

	P24/S0628/TCA 11 Gorwell
	Agreed
	Weeping Beech – reduce height by approx. 2.5m to suitable growth points maintaining form




All decisions were noted.
35/24        Correspondence


There was none that needed discussion. 
36/24
Any Other Business

Relief Road section on the Bloor Homes site:   –  OCC had informed WPC that an archaeological investigation was planned to take 2 or 3 days from 19th March.  The bad weather had prevented the investigation to be completed following the earlier work at PYR2.   We need to check if this happened as the weather has been so wet.   The archaeology report will be part of the WRR planning application.
Redrow Sites B and C – We asked for a bridleway around the back of the sites to link Cuxham Road  with Pyrton Lane.  Redrow has had a discussion with SODC about their revised plans and it was decided that the bridleway did not fit well into their scheme.  Alice Kirkham (Redrow) has sent some alternative ideas and has offered to have a meeting with us. KT will ask her for some dates for a meeting on Zoom.
THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 7.40PM
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE


HELD�PRIVATE ��  ON TUESDAY 2nd APRIL 2024 AT 7PM  IN THE PARISH OFFICE 
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